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Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of Al
Amanah College;

All praise and thanks are due to our Exalted God
“Allah”, the Creator of all and to Him belong the
endowments and proper commendations. | ask Him
to bestow upon us guidance and wisdom. May Allah
raise the rank of Prophet Muhammad, and protect
His nation from that which He fears for it.

Welcome to our final newsletter for 2019. Term 4
has been filled with several occasions and events
such as: Mawlid Celebration, Botanical Gardens,
Forensics, CARES, Year 6 Fun Day, DOJO Excur-
sion & Drama Toolbox that have brought us closer
together. Also, our teachers finalised student report
cards and assessments which gave parents feed-
back on their child’s progress this year, enabling
parents to discuss and celebrate their child's suc-
cess meanwhile establishing expectations for learn-
ing in the coming year. Therefore, | would like to
appreciate and acknowledge all staff members,
students and parents for their level of support across
these different occasions, none of which would have
been well accomplished without their contribution.
When we work together as one team we can
achieve better outcomes for our children.

On Friday 22 of November, Al Amanah College
held its Annual Business Dinner in the Liverpool
campus. The eminent guests and staff members
attended to celebrate the accomplishments of 2019
and share the successes of the school more than
twenty years of delivering true Islamic teaching and
academics in a modern education setting. The even-
ing continued with an Award Ceremony during which

awards for 5,10,15 & 20 years of service, outstand-

Message from the Principal’s Office

ing performance for Teach-
ing and Non-Teaching Staff
and other awards were pre-
sented to those who have
exerted strenuous and great
efforts to provide the encour-
agement, care, understand-

ing, and latest pedagogical

methods needed for our
students.

Our Year Six students Graduation Day took place
this year at Bryan Brown Theatre in Bankstown on
Monday 9" of December. We will miss our beloved
graduated year 6 students a lot and we wish them all
an exciting new journey into high school. Also, A
Special Congratulations to our year 6 student
Miami Chehade who has been selected as the
recipient of a 2019 Community Service Award.

Our K-5 Presentation Day was held at Al Amanah
College Liverpool campus on Wednesday 11" of
December. This event marks the end of the school
year and celebrates the achievements of our stu-
dents. There was exciting performances in Arabic and
English. Followed by an Award Ceremony where
selected students received Principal's Award, High
Achievement Award, Most Conscientious Award,

Consistent Effort Award and Values Award.

In closing, have a relaxing, safe, pleasant and enjoy-
able holiday and keep Al Amanah in your prayers.

Yours Sincerely,
Bassam Adra

Principal

Dates to Remember
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MAWLID CELEBRATION 1441H

On Wednesday 20 November 2019, Al Amanah College Bankstown held an Islamic

celebration under the slogan “MUHAMMAD, Success Through Your Guidance”,

commemorating the birth of The Honourable Prophet Muhammad peace be upon
Him. The celebration began with a recitation of the Holy Qur’an, followed by amazing
chants performed by students from different grades. Then the Mawlid competition
started and prizes were distributed to the winners. Students then got to choose a

plate of sweets from the dessert buffet and some drinks.

. . SUCCESS THROUGH
From all staff at Al Amanah College, we looks forward to celebrating the Mawlid next
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year with lots of goodness and blessings.
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CRICKET

Howzat?!

This term Year 1, 2, 3 and 3/4S have been participating in a ‘Cricket Blast’ program run by Cricket Australia. The pro-
gram aims to encourage students to get into cricket while developing their confidence and competence through
fun, practical activities. It’s great to see all students enjoy themselves while learning basic batting and fielding skills.

PDHPE Committee

YEAR 5 FORENSICS INCURSION

This term Year 5 participated in the Crime Scene Investigation forensics incursion. This was part of our English topic
of Mystery and Mayhem. The students were given a scenario and allowed to test different types of scientific foren-
sic tests to solve the mystery. Students revelled in the opportunity to test items such as fingerprints, DNA testing
and teeth imprints. They were able to collect enough information to come to the correct conclusion. Year 5 used
the knowledge gained to write a mystery narrative for their end of year assessment.




CHOCOLATE WINNERS

On behalf of Year 6 we would like to

thank all of the parents and families
who supported us with our Chocolate
Fundraiser. Congratulations to the
winners for selling the most chocolate
boxes.

1* Place - Reem Farran Year 6
2" Place - Mahdi Abou-Ghaida Year 6
3" Place - Moustafa Chamma Year 6

Rama Dannoun Year 5

Noah Jalloul Year 4

GRANDPARENTS DAY

On Monday the 11 of November Al Amanah College hosted Grandparents Day. On the day students
brought in their questions and answers as a part of Ask Gran not Google to get students to communicate
more with their grandparents. Some Kindergarten and Year 3 students entertained all those who attend-
ed with their outstanding performances and grandparents participated in a fun quiz hosted by Mrs Wis-
sam. This was then followed with a morning tea where grandparents enjoyed some teas, biscuits and
cakes. Students also gave their grandparents a beautiful handmade gift. It was a great success and it was
lovely to have grandparents visit our school.




K-2 DENTAL VISIT

WHAT'S YOUR
SUPERPOWER?

(\

Rickard Dental
CENTRE

K-2 students were fortunate to have a free check-up done by the Rickard Dental team. Student were taught about
the importance of brushing their teeth and the correct foods to consume to have white sparkly teeth. Students
were given a free show bag as well as a $50 voucher to spend at their next dentist visit.

Research tells us:

o Eating a variety from
the 5 Food Groups is
linked to better mental
health

Eating lots of sugar has been linked to hyper-
activity, distracting others, and aggressive
behaviour

Students who eat breakfast have better
memory and concentration

Poor diet can lead to poor behavior and lower
brain power

www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au

EAT FRESH & WIN

Students participated in the Eat Fresh and Win campaign
which encouraged students to bring in a healthy lunch. The
entry forms were put in a draw for students to win some
great prizes. Congratulations to Abdurrahman Osama and
Zarifa Hassan for coming third place and winning a person-
alised Bright Stars Kids Activity Pack!



JASON CLARE VISIT

On Friday 18 October,
Year Six had the privi-
lege of participating in
a mock-parliament
directed by the Hon.
Jason Clare (Member
of Parliament for
Blaxland). Students
were able to witness

firsthand how parlia-

ment operates and
the process of passing new laws within Australia.

Students fought formidably with their words over the intro-
duction of a Bill banning homework in schools. During the de-
bate students confidently presented their arguments defend-
ing their side. They were then able to work in their teams to
negotiate a compromise before votes were taken.

A huge thank you to Jason Clare for taking his time to educate
students about Parliament and the House of Representatives.

Mrs Oueik

YEAR 6 MINI FETE

On Wednesday 23 October, Year 6 held their very own Mini
Fete to help fundraise for their graduation. The day was a hit
with all the children! Unique and engaging stalls were
planned, organised and executed by Year 6. These included
The White Elephant Store, Milkshakes, Build Your Own Banana
Split, Water Balloon Target, Guess the Year 6 Baby, Laser Tag,
Shave the Balloon, Connect Four and Coil Toss, Sweet Shop,
Bowling Alley and our very own Caricature Artists

Congratulations goes to the winners of the Year 6 Baby
Guessing Competition.

Lina Kalash Year 5
Sara El Kassar Year 4
Samira Labbade Year 3

I would like to thank Year 6 and the wonderful parents and
teachers who made this day a success!




KINDY ORIENTATION

Kindergarten Orientation was held over three sessions giving the 2020 Kindergarten students an insight into some
of the fun activities that they will participate in throughout their first year of schooling. In all three sessions, the
Year 6 students buddied up with the children and interacted with them while they were engaged in their activities.
The students coloured in pictures, sang songs and listened to stories about first days of school. They loved getting
stickers throughout the session and making colourful fish and paper-roll animals. In the last session, they looked
lovely in their bejewelled crown hats. We wish all the 2020 Kindergarten students all the best next year.
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On Monday 18 November 2019, 4E students participated in a fun and educa-
tional incursion about sustainability. The incursion was hosted by ‘The Drama
Toolbox’ in which students went on an adventure around the world and visit-
ed The Great Barrier Reef, Antarctica, Sumatra and Paraguay.

During the incursion, they dramatised a variety of scenarios to discover how

individuals’ actions can have a cumulative effect on our natural environments. g
Students enjoyed exploring sustainability and the issues of de-forestation,
pollution, land fill and over-fishing. Overall, it was a very engaging and in-
formative incursion.



K-2 DOJO EXCURSION

K-2 dojos winners had the great opportunity to celebrate their achievement at Monkey Mania on Tuesday
5th November 2019. Top three winners from each class have participated in this excursion and enjoyed
lovely weather by walking to the Bankstown Sports Club. Students had amazing play time on inflatable
jumping castles, foam ball arenas, climbing structures and slides. After play time, students enjoyed their
health fruit salad bowl, catered by Monkey Mania. All the students demonstrated their best behaviour
and thoroughly enjoyed the day and lovely scenery, and returned to school with many happy memories.

STAGE 2 & 3 DOJO EXCURSION

Stage 2 and 3 dojos winners went on an exciting trip to
Escape Room at Parramatta, on Monday 25" November.
Students were split into two groups; first group opted for |
Wizard theme and the second went for CR-18 mission. 4
The students were locked in a room filled with a variety
of puzzles, clues and codes. The room activities were de-
signed to allow students to contribute equally and en-
courage them to collaborate and to interpret certain
clues or solve different puzzles. Both teams demonstrat-
ed great problem solving skills and teamwork and es-
caped the room on time! After the escape student went
for a picnic at Ramsey Rose Garden. It was an enjoyable
and educational experience and students had loads of
excitement, fun and adventure, as well as a fantastic
team building experience.




KINDY EXCURSION TO ROYAL
BOTANICAL GARDENS

This Term, KA and
KZ went on an ex-
citing adventure to
the Royal Botanical
Gardens. Our trip
was based on the
book ‘Alexander’s
Outing’ by Pamela
Allen which stu-
dents had read at
school previously.

Our day began with a recess break in the gar-
dens where we were visited by ibises who were
not shy and were very, very hungry! We then
got to trace Alexander’s journey through the
garden and solved mathematical problems along
the way.

We saw many different types of birds and plants
including a beautiful bottle tree. The students
were asked to measure the fencing around the
tree using their steps. We also got to act out the
story where all of us pretended to be characters

from the book. Our
final activity was
trying to get Alexan-
der out of the pipes
by using water to
make him float up
and out. We esti-
mated how many
cups we would need
to do the job, which
Zayne Abdel Razzak
estimated correctly!

Finally, after all our hard work we had lunch un-
der the trees. As we headed back to our bus, a

storm began and we all got drenched! Everyone
had such a great day filled with learning and fun!

Make memories that will last a lifetime.

This week, take the challenge! How many screen
-free activities can your family tick off the list?

eWalk to a new park ePlay Simon Says

ePaint a picture ePlay charades
eRead together

ePlay hide & seek

Build a blanketfort "
ePlay bowling with

milk bottles E!ﬁ

eMake paper planes -

ePlay a card game
eMake fruit kebabs

eMake and fly a kite -
eHave a picnic
Do the Macarena

ePlant seeds in the
garden




YEAR 6 BIKE SAFETY EXCURSION

As a part of the Health unit Safe Living, students enjoyed their time at the Bike Safety Centre at Camp-
belltown. They learnt how to check their bikes are safe to ride, what a safe helmet looks like and the rules

to follow when riding a bike outdoors. We hope they take this knowledge with them and apply it in the
summer holidays.

YEAR 6 FUN DAY

Our Year 6 Fun Day was at Luna Park. The students enjoyed the picturesque views of Sydney Harbour

while they went on the hair-raising rides! It was a wonderful way to end our year. On behalf of all the staff
we wish the class of 2019 a wonderful future.
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STAR STUDENT OF THE WEEK

Zayyan Siddiqui Rana Gami Mariam Twaij Giselle Zreika Mariam Irani Eshail Bilal Rahaf Gami
Kz Kz 1D 1) 1) 2E 2M

Mohamed Al Khair Sewar Mansi Adam Aboukhalifa Noah Jalloul Zuha Shaikh Aisha Istanbouli Adam Moussa Rama Dannoun
3/4s 3/4as 4E 4E 4E 5A 5A 5A

...

Liverpool Campus Bankstown Campus @) facebook.com/AlAmanah.College
55 Speed St 2 Winspear Avenue @ @AlAmanahCollege or @AlAmanahCollege
Liverpool NSW 2170 Bankstown NSW 2200
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